# VERMONT ASSOCIATION OF CHIEFS OF POLICE



# President

Chief Robbie Blish Woodstock P.D.

802-457-1420

# 1st Vice President

Chief Jennifer Morrison Colchester P.D. 802-264-5540

# 2nd Vice President

Chief Frank Koss Hinesburg P.D. 802-482-3397

# 3rd Vice President

Chief Seth Disanto

Newport P.D. 802-334-6733

# Northern Directors

Chief Christopher Brickell Brandon P.D. 802- 247-5723

Chief Brett Van Noordt Milton P.D. 802-893-6171

Chief Donald Hull Stowe P.D.

802-253-4329

# Southern Directors

Chief Doug Johnston Springfield P.D. 802-885-2113

Chief Joe Szarejko Wilmington P.D.

Wilmington P.D. 802-464-8593

Brian A. Kilcullen Rutland City P.D. 802-773-1840

## Past President

Chief Paul Doucette

Bennington P.D. 802-442-1030

## Treasurer

Chief Trevor Whipple South Burlington P.D. 802-846-4111

### Secretary

Nicole Dernier Winhall P.D. 802-688-3895 To: Vermont Senate Government Operations Committee

Attention Committee Chair Person, Hon. Senator White

From: Chief Robbie Blish, President VACOP

Subject: \$. 26

Date: February 20, 2017

Honorable Committee Members,

The purpose of this letter is to express the support of the bill, S. 26 by the Vermont Association of Chiefs of Police. The VACOP believes it has important provisions in it that advances the professionalism of law enforcement in Vermont.

Among these are requiring that a supervisor cannot supervise someone above his/her certification level and requiring that an agency CEO be Level III certified. It, however, exempts those in their current position with their current agencies thereby protecting established careers and jobs.

This bill also helps to ensure that the best law enforcement trainers can be recruited and retained by the Police Academy by allowing certified academy employees to retain their certification and authority through their employment there, rather than having to have to keep it via being on another agency's roster and rolls these officers into Group C retirement, which is a better retirement group.

Thank you for your consideration on this important bill.

Respectfully,

Chief Robbie Blish, President, VACOP